
 

 

YARS 5 May 2015 Meeting 

 

 

Explorit Science Center 

 

Attending: 

 

Officers: Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Bob Close KK6DUW, Secretary 

Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG, and Treasurer Ben Norman WA6NIK. 

 

Members: Rob Brunk N6KIX, Max Butterfield KG6PIX, Bob Hewitt K6HEW, Allan 

Hollander KG6KDJ,  Shayne Hughes N6SPE, Alison Kent KI6IMU, Bill Ragsdale 

K6KN, and Greg Schwei KK6NQJ. 

 

Guests Present: George Besley W6GWB, MVRC President Les Cobb W6TEE, Matthew 

Cobb W6KDJ, Doug Emerson N6NFF, MVRC Vice-President Marc Reitzell W6MAR, 

and MVRC Treasurer Bill Williford WA6IVI.  

 

Meeting opened at 1930 hrs. by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ with 

self-introductions all around. 

 

Treasurer Ben Norman WA6NIK reported a bank balance of $5720 in First 

Northern Bank. 

 

Old Business: 

 

YARS and MVRC merger discussions deferred until later in the meeting. Check 

for portion of MVRC insurance given to MVRC President Les Cobb W6TEE as 

reimbursement. 

UCDARC – UCDARC.  

Princess Challenge – President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ reported that City of 

Folsom was giving problems so the start/finish will be at Negro Bar. 

Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG gave a report on preparations for the Davis Double 

Century to be held on 16 May. There was a last minute route change due to 

road construction on Berryessa-Knoxville Road so it will be shorter than 

planned. 

Field Day preparations  

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a presentation on different ways of studying for 

the Amateur Radio Tests. 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2040 hrs. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


